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NEVIS PUBLIC SCHOOL, NEVIS, 

MINNESOTA 
∑ Mr. DAYTON. Mr. President, today I 
honor Nevis Public School, in Nevis, 
MN, which will soon receive an Award 
for Excellence in Education for its ex-
ceptional and innovative achievements 
in educating children. 

Nevis Public School is truly a model 
of educational success. It is a unique 
school that utilizes the strengths of 
the teachers, community, and rural 
setting, as well as educational opportu-
nities in the Twin Cities and elsewhere 
to provide its students with an exem-
plary learning environment. 

The school’s rural setting and con-
nection to the local community offer 
many exceptional learning benefits for 
the students. The school is adjacent to 
an 80-acre school forest, which is often 
the classroom for the forest manage-
ment class, while local rivers serve as 
the classroom for the aquatic manage-
ment class. Each Earth Day, students 
plant trees in the school forest and 
throughout the community. Fourth- 
graders attend an annual Agriculture 
in the Classroom presentation, and 
sixth-graders learn about lakes and 
aquatic management at the Freshwater 
Festival. 

The school is committed to a well- 
rounded education for its students and 
makes a strong effort to expose them 
to learning opportunities outside of the 
community, as well. Students have 
gone on ecological trips to Russia and 
Peru; the band and choir have traveled 
to Chicago; and students are given a 
variety of opportunities to travel to 
the Twin Cities for theatrical, sport-
ing, and educational events. Students 
in the art program have been selected 
to display their work at the State cap-
itol; and, for the past 3 years, Nevis 
School students have earned scholar-
ships to attend the Minneapolis College 
of Art and Design. 

In 2006, Nevis School was recognized 
as an ‘‘outperformer’’ by Standard & 
Poor’s School Evaluation Services. 
Nevis School was one out of 22 schools 
in Minnesota to be recognized for hav-
ing significantly higher percentages of 
students who scored proficient or above 
on State reading and math tests than 
other Minnesota school districts with 
similar levels of student poverty. 

Much of the credit for Nevis Public 
School’s success belongs to its prin-
cipal, Jodi Sandmeyer, and the dedi-
cated teachers. The students and staff 
at Nevis Public School understand 
that, in order to be successful, a school 
must go beyond achieving academic 
success; it must also provide a nur-
turing environment where students can 
develop the knowledge, skills, and atti-
tudes for success throughout life. All of 
the faculty, staff, and students at 
Nevis Public School should be very 
proud of their accomplishments. 

I congratulate Nevis Public School in 
Nevis for winning the Award for Excel-

lence in Education and for its excep-
tional contributions to education in 
Minnesota.∑ 

f 

TRAILVIEW SCHOOL, MORA, 
MINNESOTA 

∑ Mr. DAYTON. Mr. President, today I 
honor Trailview School, in Mora, MN, 
which will soon receive an Award for 
Excellence in Education for its excep-
tional and innovative achievements in 
educating children. 

Trailview School is truly a model of 
educational success. The school has al-
ways had lofty expectations for the 
students. The highly qualified staff 
provides a challenging and enriching 
curriculum that encourages student 
success. The personnel at Trailview go 
above and beyond to connect with stu-
dents by providing a variety of after-
school enrichment programs. Respect 
for others and school pride are evident 
throughout the school. 

Trailview School’s afterschool pro-
grams were all suggested by the stu-
dents and significantly enrich the stu-
dents’ learning experience. Some of the 
most popular programs are cake deco-
rating, architectural drafting, Spanish, 
book club, chess club, Yu-Gi-Oh card 
club, quilt making, nutritious snacks, 
junior master gardener’s club, and 
scrapbooking. There are also a variety 
of supplementary and enrichment pro-
grams offered during the day. 

The Trailview School and its staff 
have received a variety of awards in 
recognition of the school’s exceptional 
learning environment. In 2002, 
Trailview School received the Min-
nesota Elementary School Principals’ 
Association School of Excellence 
award. In 2003, Principal Wendie Ander-
son was nominated to the Minnesota 
Alliance for Arts in Education by the 
local Collegiate Assessment of Aca-
demic Proficiency committee, and she 
received the honor of being named 
‘‘Minnesota’s Leading School Adminis-
trator in Arts Education.’’ In 2004, she 
was named ‘‘MESPA’s Minnesota Na-
tional Distinguished Principal.’’ 
Trailview School has also been recog-
nized by the Minnesota Department of 
Education as a five-star school in read-
ing in 2003 and 2004, and as a four-star 
school in reading in 2005. 

Much of the credit for Trailview 
School’s success belongs to its prin-
cipal, Wendie Anderson, and the dedi-
cated teachers. The children and staff 
at Trailview School understand that, 
in order to be successful, a school must 
go beyond achieving academic success; 
it must also provide a nurturing envi-
ronment where children can develop 
the knowledge, skills, and attitudes for 
success throughout life. All of the fac-
ulty, staff, and pupils at Trailview 
School should be very proud of their 
accomplishments. 

I congratulate Trailview School in 
Mora for winning the Award for Excel-

lence in Education and for its excep-
tional contributions to education in 
Minnesota.∑ 

f 

LANCASTER PUBLIC SCHOOL, 
LANCASTER, MINNESOTA 

∑ Mr. DAYTON. Mr. President, today I 
honor Lancaster Public School, in Lan-
caster, MN, which will soon receive an 
Award for Excellence in Education for 
its exceptional and innovative achieve-
ments in educating children. 

Lancaster Public School is truly a 
model of educational success. Members 
of the staff, who understand that not 
all children learn the same way or at 
the same rate but that all children are 
capable of learning, work hard to per-
sonalize Lancaster’s learning environ-
ment to ensure that every student’s 
educational needs are met. To achieve 
this goal, the staff uses a variety of in-
structional strategies to accommodate 
individual learning styles. The result is 
a creative learning environment that is 
flexible, innovative, and highly suc-
cessful. 

Lancaster Public School has been 
recognized by Standard & Poor’s 
School Evaluation Services as a dis-
trict that outperformed demographi-
cally similar school districts in reading 
and math proficiency for 4 the past 4 
school years. Lancaster Public School 
is 1 of only 10 school districts in Min-
nesota that have attained this status. 
This achievement is particularly im-
pressive because Lancaster is the 
smallest school in the group, with only 
212 students in grades kindergarten 
through grade 12, and the most eco-
nomically disadvantaged with 59.9 per-
cent of the students qualifying for free 
and reduced lunch. 

Lancaster Public School District has 
been recognized by the Minnesota De-
partment of Education for making ade-
quate yearly progress for the past 3 
years. The school’s high achievement 
on the Minnesota Comprehensive As-
sessment tests has earned both the ele-
mentary and secondary schools a five- 
star rating from the State Department 
of Education in reading. 

Much of the credit for Lancaster 
Public School’s success belongs to its 
principal, Bradley Homstad, and the 
dedicated teachers. The students and 
staff at Lancaster Public School under-
stand that, in order to be successful, a 
school must go beyond achieving aca-
demic success; it must also provide a 
nurturing environment where students 
can develop the knowledge, skills, and 
attitudes for success throughout life. 
All of the faculty, staff, and students 
at Lancaster Public School should be 
very proud of their accomplishments. 

I congratulate Lancaster Public 
School in Lancaster for winning the 
Award for Excellence in Education and 
for its exceptional contributions to 
education in Minnesota. 
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CHALLENGER ELEMENTARY 

SCHOOL, THIEF RIVER FALLS, 
MINNESOTA 

∑ Mr. DAYTON. Mr. President, today I 
wish to honor Challenger Elementary 
School, in Thief River Falls, MN, which 
will soon receive an Award for Excel-
lence in Education for its exceptional 
and innovative achievements in edu-
cating children. 

Challenger Elementary School is 
truly a model of educational success. 
In 2002, the staff at Challenger initi-
ated a grassroots effort to improve the 
quality of education at the school by 
implementing a successful literacy pro-
gram. Their efforts resulted in the Lit-
eracy Collaborative, which is designed 
to improve reading for all children. 

The school’s framework for literacy 
lessons is based on providing multiple 
opportunities to participate in reading 
and writing projects. Recently, Chal-
lenger Elementary pupils partnered 
with the Arctic Cat Corporation to cre-
ate educational books about snowmo-
biles and all-terrain vehicles for ele-
mentary-age children. These books now 
are being sold nationwide. 

Challenger Elementary has benefited 
greatly from the strong support of the 
school board, which backed the Lit-
eracy Collaborative financially, as well 
as the community, which donated more 
than $40,000 for the school’s book room. 
To date, staff members and volunteers 
have given more than 1,160 hours of 
their time preparing the book room, 
which boasts more than 5,000 volumes. 
Clearly, the Literacy Collaborative is 
more than a school initiative; it is also 
a prized community initiative that has 
been embraced by many volunteers and 
generous donors. 

The program’s success is evident in 
the students’ strong test scores. Min-
nesota Comprehensive Assessment 
scores have improved since the initi-
ation of the Literacy Collaborative, 
and Northwest Evaluation Association 
scores are also on the rise. In 2006, 
Challenger Elementary received four 
stars in reading from the Minnesota 
Department of Education. 

Much of the credit for Challenger El-
ementary School’s success belongs to 
its principal, Patrick Marolt, and the 
dedicated teachers. The children and 
staff at Challenger Elementary School 
understand that, in order to be success-
ful, a school must go beyond achieving 
academic success; it must also provide 
a nurturing environment where chil-
dren can develop the knowledge, skills, 
and attitudes for success throughout 
life. All of the faculty, staff, and pupils 
at Challenger Elementary School 
should be very proud of their accom-
plishments. 

I congratulate Challenger Elemen-
tary School in Thief River Falls for 
winning the Award for Excellence in 
Education and for its exceptional con-
tributions to education in Minnesota.∑ 

BAXTER ELEMENTARY SCHOOL, 
BAXTER, MINNESOTA 

∑ Mr. DAYTON. Mr. President, today I 
honor Baxter Elementary School, in 
Baxter, MN, which will soon earn an 
Award for Excellence in Education for 
its exceptional and innovative achieve-
ments in educating children. 

Baxter Elementary School is truly a 
model of educational success. Located 
in one of Minnesota’s most rapidly 
growing communities, Baxter Elemen-
tary School is setting a high standard 
for academic achievement throughout 
the school district. Baxter Elementary 
is committed to continuous curriculum 
review and staff development. The 
school offers a variety of enrichment 
opportunities to children, such as the 
Junior Achievement Program and the 
Junior Great Books Program. An after-
school program called Pals at Play is 
offered for children who need support 
in certain curricular areas. 

Baxter Elementary has developed an 
innovative program called Teachers 
Needing Teachers, designed to assist 
pupils who are struggling in the class-
room but who do not meet the criteria 
for special education services. The 
Teachers Needing Teachers Program is 
composed of an intervention team of 
experienced teaching professionals: a 
representative from each grade level at 
the school, the principal, a special edu-
cation teacher, and the school’s home- 
to-school collaborative liaison. The 
team has helped colleagues improve 
the classroom performance of children 
who are challenged academically and/ 
or behaviorally. 

Baxter Elementary has an active 
Parent-Teacher Organization that con-
tributes greatly to the excellence of 
the school. The recent efforts of the 
PTO resulted in a significant expansion 
of the book collection in the library, as 
well as upgrades to the computer lab, 
playgrounds, and the Literacy Collabo-
rative book room. 

The success of Baxter Elementary is 
also reflected in its test scores. In 2005, 
the school was awarded five stars in 
reading and math from the Minnesota 
Department of Education. 

Much of the credit for Baxter Ele-
mentary School’s success belongs to its 
principal, Erin Herman, and the dedi-
cated teachers. The children and staff 
at Baxter Elementary understand that, 
in order to be successful, a school must 
go beyond achieving academic success; 
it must also provide a nurturing envi-
ronment where children can develop 
the knowledge, skills, and attitudes for 
success throughout life. All of the fac-
ulty, staff, and pupils at Baxter Ele-
mentary School should be very proud 
of their accomplishments. 

I congratulate Baxter Elementary 
School in Baxter for winning the 
Award for Excellence in Education and 
for its exceptional contributions to 
education in Minnesota.∑ 

BADGER SCHOOL DISTRICT, 
BADGER, MINNESOTA 

∑ Mr. DAYTON. Mr. President, today I 
honor Badger School District, in Badg-
er, MN, which will soon receive an 
Award for Excellence in Education for 
its exceptional and innovative achieve-
ments in educating children. 

Badger School is truly a model of 
educational success. The school is dedi-
cated to insuring that all students are 
prepared to function successfully and 
contribute to our ever-expanding world 
of technology and knowledge. Realizing 
that education is a multifaceted sys-
tem involving the school, community, 
family, and governing bodies, Badger 
has developed an innovative cur-
riculum that challenges students to 
achieve higher standards. 

To prepare students to succeed in a 
global economy, Badger School re-
cently received a grant to implement 
Project Lead the Way, a pre-engineer-
ing curriculum that promotes the inte-
gration of science, math, technology, 
and engineering. The district has also 
partnered with Humanitarian Services 
for Children of Vietnam and has a sis-
ter school in Hanoi. Through this part-
nership, the children are learning 
about cultural diversity and helping 
those less fortunate. 

Badger School District serves 217 stu-
dents in kindergarten through grade 12. 
The elementary school was recognized 
by the Minnesota Department of Edu-
cation as a four-star school in reading 
and as a five-star school in math in 
2003 and 2004. In 2005, the school re-
ceived five stars in both subjects. Badg-
er Secondary School received a three- 
star rating in math and reading in 2004 
and improved to a four-star rating in 
math in 2005. As further testimony to 
the exemplary performance of Badger 
School District, the district was named 
an outperformer in math and reading 
based on academic achievement levels 
compared with the percentage of eco-
nomically disadvantaged students in 
the district by Standard & Poor’s 
School Evaluation Services. 

Much of the credit for Badger School 
District’s success belongs to its prin-
cipal and superintendent, Gwen 
Borgen, and the dedicated teachers. 
The students and staff at Badger 
School District understand that in 
order to be successful a school must go 
beyond achieving academic success; it 
must also provide a nurturing environ-
ment where students can develop the 
knowledge, skills, and attitudes for 
success throughout life. All of the fac-
ulty, staff, and students at Badger 
School District should be very proud of 
their accomplishments. 

I congratulate Badger School Dis-
trict in Badger for winning the Award 
for Excellence in Education and for its 
exceptional contributions to education 
in Minnesota. 
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